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MEMORANDUM 
FC 14 (01-02-07) 

TO:  Board of Directors FROM: Water Conservation and 
Demand Management 
Committee 

SUBJECT: Water Conservation and Demand 
Management Committee Meeting Summary 
for September 17, 2019 

DATE: October 8, 2019 

This memorandum summarizes agenda items from the meeting of the Water Conservation and 
Demand Management Committee held on September 17, 2019. 

Attendees: 
Board Members in attendance were: Director Nai Hsueh-District 5, Director Linda J. LeZotte-District 4, and 
Director Richard P. Santos-District 3. 

Staff members in attendance were: Bradly Arnold, Glenna Brambill, Domingo Candelas, Jerry De La Piedra, 
Vanessa De La Piedra, Samantha Greene and Karen Koppett. 

Guests in attendance were: Kurt Elvert, Anthony Eulo, Doug Muirhead, Esther Nigenda, William Sherman, Bill Tuttle 
and Rita Vrhel.  

Handout 4.1 11-A 
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2A.  SAN DIEGO CITY AMI IMPLEMENTATION: 
Mr. William (Bill) Sherman reported on the following: 

 
 
Director Richard P. Santos, Mr. Jerry De La Piedra and Mr. Bill Tuttle thanked Bill for the great presentation 
sharing the new technology, what other agencies are doing and the lessons learned.  San Jose Water is hoping to  
roll it out in 3-4 years. 
 
 
ACTION ITEMS 
4.1   SUSTAINABLE GROUNDWATER MANAGEMENT ACT (SGMA) UPDATE  
Ms. Vanessa De La Piedra reviewed the following: 
 
Agenda Memo Summary: 
SGMA requires that local agencies managing basins ranked as medium- or high-priority develop groundwater 
sustainability plans (GSPs) or submit an alternative to a GSP by the applicable statutory deadline. Alternatives 
can be an existing groundwater management plan, groundwater management pursuant to an adjudication, or an 
analysis of basin conditions that demonstrates the basin has operated within its sustainable yield for at least ten 
years. 
 
The Santa Clara Valley Water District (Valley Water) submitted the 2016 Groundwater Management Plan for the 
Santa Clara and Llagas Subbasins to the Department of Water Resources (DWR) as an alternative in December 
2016. In July 2019, DWR released the assessment of the fifteen alternatives submitted by water agencies. The 
Santa Clara and the Llagas Subbasins are now among the nine basins in California with approved SGMA 
alternatives. 

 
DWR provided separate approval for the Santa Clara Subbasin (Attachment 1) and the Llagas Subbasin 
(Attachment 2). This approval confirms Valley Water's alternative satisfies SGMA objectives for sustainable 
groundwater management. In the Assessment Summary (Attachment 3), DWR notes that “the alternative 
demonstrated a long history of meeting the requirements of the SCVWD Act, and that SCVWD has sustainably 
managed groundwater resources to meet the demands of the beneficial uses and users.” 
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The DWR staff report for each basin includes recommended actions to facilitate DWR evaluation and improve the 
alternative for the next five-year update due in January 2022. These recommended actions are described in detail 
in Attachments 1 and 2 and are summarized below: 
 

1. Identify groundwater dependent ecosystems. 
2. Incorporate climate change and expected population growth into the water budget over the 50-year 

planning and implementation horizon. 
3. Create separate outcome measures for water quality in the Santa Clara and Llagas subbasins.  
4. Develop specific seawater intrusion outcome measures in the Santa Clara Subbasin.  
5. Clarify how meeting outcome measures relates to the avoidance of undesirable results and provide 

additional clarification and metrics, if needed, to determine what effects represent undesirable results. 
   
Staff will incorporate these recommended actions into the next five-year update to Valley Water’s alternative in 
coordination with basin stakeholders. Valley Water will continue implementing its Groundwater Management Plan, 
provide annual SGMA reports by April 1, and submit the five-year progress update by January 2022.  
 
With ninety years of groundwater management history, Valley Water has established effective goals, strategies, 
and activities to ensure sustainable groundwater supplies. DWR approval of Valley Water's alternative is a 
testament to the organization's ongoing commitment to groundwater sustainability. 
 
The Water Conservation and Demand Management Committee discussed the following issues: 
thanked everyone past and present that worked on the GSP, Valley Water recognized during the 
drought and keeping the Board apprised of comments and data collected. 
 
Ms. Esther Nigenda, Ms. Rita Vrhel. Mr. Anthony Eulo and Mr. Doug Muirhead spoke on dewatering, 
sustainable plan, recharge, metering construction sites (Palo Alto has in place), state’s request in 
defining negative consequences, subsidence, climate change, enforcement mechanisms, legal 
challenges, shallow groundwater and the Model Ordinance.  

 
The Water Conservation and Demand Management Committee took no action. 
 
 
4.2    COLLABORATION WITH UC WATER 
Ms. Samantha Greene and Ms. Vanessa De La Piedra reviewed the following: 
 
Agenda Memo Summary: 
The Santa Clara Valley Water District (Valley Water) is exploring a collaborative program with researchers from 
the University of California Water Security and Sustainability Research Initiative (UC Water). UC Water is a group 
of self-selected researchers that focuses on strategic research to support water resources management and 
decision-making.  
 
Valley Water and UC Water initially met in February 2019 to discuss the focus and interests of each entity and 
potential knowledge gaps where collaboration would be beneficial. While many interesting topics were discussed, 
Valley Water staff identified two key areas of most mutual benefit: investigating the feasibility of Flood-Managed 
Aquifer Recharge (Flood-MAR) and furthering the understanding of groundwater/surface water interaction, with 
both issues primarily focused on the unique conditions in Santa Clara County.  
 
Building on the initial meeting, Water Utility and Watersheds staff have had several follow up discussions with UC 
Water researchers. These have helped narrow the scope of collaboration by clarifying interests, priorities, 
potential deliverables, and timing. Both Flood-MAR and groundwater-surface water interaction have a nexus to 
the Water Conservation and Demand Committee (Committee).  
 
Flood-MAR, or the potential to use agricultural or other open lands for stormwater recharge, is being investigated 
as part of Valley Water’s Water Supply Master Plan and has been discussed in several Committee meetings. UC 
Water Researchers have direct experience with the planning and implementation of similar projects and are 
interested in piloting other projects to demonstrate efficacy, understand and remove bottlenecks to wider use, and 
identify technical and policy needs. Valley Water and UC Water are developing a multi-year scope of work that 
will help evaluate technical, legal, and institutional issues and advance a local pilot project. 
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Groundwater-surface water interaction is another key area where Valley Water is looking to advance our 
understanding, particularly in light of related Sustainable Groundwater Management Act (SGMA) requirements. In 
previous Committee items related to shallow groundwater dewatering, Valley Water has committed to further 
exploring the interaction of shallow groundwater with deeper, principal aquifers and with interconnected surface 
water. A multi-year collaboration to further explore these complex interactions will benefit both Valley Water and 
UC Water. 
 
Valley Water and UC Water staff are planning to complete an initial proposed scope of work by November 2019 to 
support consideration for funding and implementation in 2020. Due to the nexus of both the Flood-MAR and 
groundwater-surface water interaction themes to the Committee, staff will continue to provide updates on the 
potential collaboration as this work progresses. 
 
Mr. Doug Muirhead and Mr. Bill Tuttle spoke on UC water being a conduit for Ag Water lands for 
recharge, why is UC water needed, Flood-MAR is a great effort, recharge ponds and OSA partners. 

 
The Water Conservation and Demand Management Committee took no action. 
   
 

If you have any questions or concerns, you may contact me at, gbrambill@valleywater.org or 
1.408.630.2408. 
 
Thank you! 
 
Glenna Brambill, Management Analyst II,  
Board Committee Liaison 
Office of the Clerk of the Board 

mailto:gbrambill@valleywater.org



